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 November – December 2022 

Dear Pastors, Churches, and Fellow Saints, 

Who shall separate us from the love of Christ?  Romans 8:35 

We have been very busy the last few months.  We have mixed and poured concrete at our church building 

in Avren, Bulgaria.  We also worked on leveling the yard.  We would like to put a new roof on one of the 

other buildings on the property and finish two other rooms.   

We hold our weekly English services for the American missionaries in Avren.  This is the place that Bro.  

Ralph purchased years ago and we are grateful to be able to meet together and worship there.  We are 

thankful for everyone that helped us accomplish this work.   

Soon we will be distributing flour and oil to the church members and others that are destitute.  These annual 

provisions are received with great joy and appreciation.  We have witnessed the Lord bless His people, 

through you all, with these provisions.  The flour and oil distribution has continued for many years and it's 

been a privilege to have a part in this ministry.   

In December it was needful for me to return to America for a short visit that I might help my immediate 

family with some personal battles.  Of course, we understand that we can do nothing of ourselves.  Our 

confidence is in the Lord that He will deliver our loved ones from their troubles.  We have conveyed to 

them what was said by Corrie Ten Boom, 

"There is no pit so deep that God's love is not deeper still."  Please, remember our family in your prayers. 

We haven't had guests for Christmas in three years because of COVID restrictions.  But this year James, 

John, and Charity came to our village home in Dabravino and celebrated with us.  It was a blessed holiday 

season and we praise God for our time together.   

May the Lord bless each and every one of you throughout the upcoming year.  Thank you, once again, for 

your faithful support and prayers.  We love you! 

 

Because of Calvary, 

 

Matthew and Jane Welch 


